Long, John Wesley Long, John Wesley

by Dorothy Long, 1991

10 Jan. 1859-1 Aug. 1926



A photograph of Dr. John Wesley Long published in 1923. Image from the Internet Archive.

[2] John Wesley Long, physician and surgeon, was born at Long's Mill in Randolph County [3]. He was the son of Dr. Wesley, a general practitioner, and Margaret Troy Long. His father died when John Wesley was only a few years old, and he had to work his way through school. He began his medical education under a preceptor, Dr. John F. Miller [4] of Goldsboro, before attending Vanderbilt University Medical School where he was graduated in 1883. Long also spent a year at the University of Nashville, receiving a diploma in 1884. In 1888 he studied for a time at the New York Polyclinic Medical School.

After practicing briefly at Aurora, Long moved to Randleman, in his home county. Ten years later he went to Richmond, where he taught pediatrics and gynecology at the Medical College of Virginia for four years. He then returned to North Carolina, working first in High Point and then in Salisbury, where he helped Dr. John Whitehead establish the Whitehead-Long Sanatorium.

Because he was interested in surgery, Long moved in 1903 to Greensboro, where he helped establish the Greene Street Hospital. After St. Leo's Hospital was organized in 1906, he practiced surgery there for eleven years. In 1917 he opened the Wesley Long Hospital, a small private institution which was being enlarged and modernized at the time of his death. Long's work in Greensboro was interrupted by military service in World War I. During the conflict, he organized Base Hospital No. 65, which was first located at Fort McPherson, Ga., and later moved to France. After the armistice he returned to the United States to take charge of reconstructive surgery at Camp Gordon, Ga.

In spite of his demanding practice, Long found time for other professional activities, including much writing. Most of his papers were on surgical techniques. One of them, "Enterostomy—A Perfected Technique," he read before the Southern Surgical Society in 1916 and used as his thesis at the University of Manitoba, which conferred on him the M.C. (master of chirurgery [surgery]) degree. He also wrote several historical papers, including one on the early history of the state medical society [5], of which he was an active member and once president. Long was one of the founders of the Southern Surgical and Gynecological Society, of which he was president in 1914. He was also a founder of the American College of Surgeons and probably originated its practice of holding clinical meetings in various places, as he had done with the North Carolina Surgical Club. Dr. H. H. Ogburn, in an obituary of Long, wrote that one surgical procedure he devised became a standard operation at the Mayo Clinic, where Long had conducted some clinical sessions. Long is said to have been personally interested in each of his patients and to have found time for constant study.

During his early practice in Randleman, Long married Mary Eliza Woollen, the daughter of Dr. W. A. Woollen. They had four children, three of whom—Wyeth W. and Mrs. C. D. Benbow of Greensboro, and Mrs. August Klipstein of New York—

1

survived him. Long was buried at the Green Hill Cemetery, Greensboro.

References:

C. W. Banner, "Dr. John Wesley Long of Greensboro, North Carolina," Medical Society of North Carolina, *Transactions* 74 (1927 [portrait]).

Greensboro Daily News, 2 Aug. 1926.

H. H. Ogburn, "John Wesley Long, M.D.," Southern Medicine and Surgery 88 (1926).

Additional Resources:

Smith, David Barton. *Health Care Divided: Race and Healing a Nation*. University of Michigan Press. 1999. 80-81. http://books.google.com/books?id=TdXYcTunS40C&pg=PA80#v=onepage&g&f=false [6] (accessed September 10, 2013).

"Greensboro History - Medicine." Greensboro Area Convention & Visitors Bureau. 2012. http://www.visitgreensboronc.com/greensboro-history-medicine [7] (accessed September 10, 2013).

Phillips, Robert L. *The life and writings of John Wesley Long, M.D., 1859-1926: history of medicine in the Piedmont section of North Carolina as well as a medical and generalized chronology for this period.* Greensboro, N.C.: R.L. Phillips. 1985. [8] (accessed September 10, 2013).

Image Credits:

"John Wesley Long." Photograph. *Transactions of the Medical Society of the State of North Carolina*[serial] volume 70. Charlotte, N.C.: Presbyterian Standard Publishing Co. 1923. Frontispiece. https://archive.org/stream/transactions701923medi#page/n5/mode/2up

Subjects:

Biographies [9]

Military personnel [10]

Physicians, Dentists, Pharmacists, and other Medical Professionals[11]

Writers, journalists, and editors [12]

Authors:

Long, Dorothy [13]

Origin - location:

Greensboro [14]

Randolph County [15]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press.[16]

1 January 1991 | Long, Dorothy

Source URL: https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/long-john-wesley

Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/long-john-wesley [2] https://archive.org/stream/transactions701923medi#page/n5/mode/2up [3] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/randolph [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/miller-john-fulenwider [5] https://www.ncpedia.org/medical-society [6] http://books.google.com/books?id=TdXYcTunS40C&pg=PA80#v=onepage&q&f=false [7] http://www.visitgreensboronc.com/greensboro-history-medicine [8] https://www.worldcat.org/oclc/12093390 [9] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [10] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/soldiers [11]

https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/physicians [12] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/writer [13]

https://www.ncpedia.org/category/authors/long-dorothy [14] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-21 [15]

https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-10 [16] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no